Approved by City Council & WPCA May 16, 2022 Vote: Unanimous

MINUTES Vol. 27, Page 88

CITY COUNCIL & WPCA

PUBLIC HEARING: SMOKING ORDINANCE

CITY HALL AUDITORIUM/ZOOM

MAY 2, 2022

A **PUBLIC HEARING** was held by the City Council & WPCA of the City of Torrington on Monday, May 2, 2022, to solicit citizen input regarding the proposed smoking ordinance.

Present at the City Hall auditorium were Mayor Carbone, City Clerk Carol Anderson, Deputy Public Works Director – City Engineer, Paul Kundzins, P.E., City Councilors Drake Waldron, Keri Hoehne, Armand Maniccia, and Anne Ruwet. Corporation Counsel Victor Muschell, Attorney Jaime LaMere, City Comptroller Robin Stanziale, Interim Fire Chief David Tripp, Building Committee Chair Mario Longobucco, and Councilor David Oliver joined via Zoom. Councilor Paul Cavagnero was absent.

Mayor Carbone called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

City Clerk Carol Anderson read the legal notice.

PUBLIC COMMENT

<u>Kevin Hayes</u> a Torrington resident said he understands the rules for not having smoking in close quarters. He asked the City to not over-govern the smoking ordinance to still be able to enjoy an outdoor concert, like at Brodie Park.

PUBLIC HEARING CLOSED

Mayor Carbone declared the public hearing closed at 6:34 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Heather Abraham, Asst. City Clerk ATTEST:

CAROL L. ANDERSON, CITY CLERK

Carol L anderson